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In This Issue 
Coming Events 

Date Time Event Location 

1 8:00 AM All SAINTS DAY MASS ST ROSE OF LIMA 

1 6:30PM FAITH IN ACTION DIRECTORS 
MEETING 

KNIGHT'S HALL 

1 7:00PM KOC PLANNING MEETING KNIGHT'S HALL 

2 8:00AM ALL SOUL'S DAY MASS ST ROSE OF LIMA 

2 8:30AM FIRST FRIDAY CHAPEL 

7 6:00PM ADMISSION DEGREE KNIGHT'S HALL 

8 6:00PM VESPER CHAPEL 

8 7:00PM KOC BUSINESS MEETING KNIGHT'S HALL 

10 5:30PM VETERAN'S DAY DINNER PARISH HALL 

11 8:00AM  KOC BREAKFAST PARISH HALL 

14 8:00AM KOC VA HOT DOG DAY P'COLA OPC 

15 7:00PM KOC ASSEMBLY MEETING KNIGHT'S HALL 

25 8:00AM CORPORATE COMMUNION ST ROSE OF LIMA 

25 9:00AM (BREAKFAST AT RYANS) RYANS 

26 12:00AM NEWSLETTER ARTICLES DUE ST ROSE OF LIMA 

30 5:30PM KOC SOCIAL ST ROSE OF LIMA 

  Team 1 Team 2 Team 3 Team 4 

Month/Yr Day Day Day Day 

Nov,2018 17 24 2 9 

Dec,2018 15 22 28 7 

Jan, 2019 12 19 25 4 

Keepers of His House Schedule 

__ 
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Grand Knight's Report 

 

Brother Knights In Christ: 

The month of November has finally come. The 
month of November represents the spiritual 
warrior and acts as a mirror this month reflecting 
that the battle always lies within our self. A time 
to remain mindful concentrating on our spiritual 
needs. 

Thanksgiving is approaching which is one of 
America’s most treasured holidays and traditions. 
Thanksgiving gives us an opportunity to gather 
with friends and family members.  

Another holiday is Veterans Day, observed 
annually on November 11, which honors military 
veterans who served in the United States Armed 
Forces. 

We celebrate All Saints' Day to honor all the 
saints, particularly those who do not have their 
own special feast day, on November 1st. 

The month of November is dedicated to the 
Souls in Purgatory, whose feast is celebrated on 
November 2. The entire month of November falls 
during the liturgical season known as Ordinary 
Time and is represented by the liturgical color 
green.  

Once again natural disasters are affecting us 
here in Florida, as well as the lives of members 
and their families in neighboring communities. 
Hurricane Michael in the Gulf of Mexico had a 
strong and devastating impact on the Florida 
Panhandle region. So, what do we do as Knights 
of Columbus? The best way for you to help at 
this moment is to first, pray for the people 
impacted and second, take up a collection. Any 
funds collected on behalf of disaster relief should 
be sent through our Florida K of C Charities, 
Inc., non-profit association.   

The Knights has provided assistance to those 
affected by the recent Category 4 hurricane as 
Indiana Knights travel to Florida to help with 
Hurricane Michael cleanup. In Albany, Ga., soup 
kitchen serves community thanks to K of C 
contributions after Hurricane Michael. Knights of 
Columbus members are providing food, water 

and sending supplies by the truckload to help 
the victims of Hurricane Michael in Florida and 
Georgia. The Knights respond with manpower 
and commitment in facing challenge to get 
volunteer help after Hurricane Michael. And on 
October 14, 2018 at our Knights of Columbus 
Breakfast, we provided free breakfast to the 
victims affected by Hurricane Michael and also 
free breakfast for everyone as donations only as 
proceeds go to Hurricane Michael Relief Fund 
towards our Florida panhandle area. With 
everybody’s generosity, we receive donations 
totaling $1,000. 

On October 28, 2018 at our Corporate 
Communion Mass at 8:00am was represented a 
donation of $20,000 to the Pregnancy Resource 
Center. In which $10,000 was donated from Fall 
Festival proceeds from our church and our 
council match the church's donation of $10,000. 

The Knights of Columbus council goals is 
sponsoring council activities, by providing 
assistance to the Catholic Church, by doing 
charitable work in the communities where we 
exist. Rendering aid and assistance to its sick, 
disabled and needy members and their families. 
Promoting and conducting education, charitable, 
religious, social welfare and public relief work. 
Thus, the Order is considered a Catholic, Family, 
Fraternal, and Service Organization. 

My Brothers Knights, I want thank you all for 
volunteering your time, your hard work and 
dedication to Charity as this would not be 
possible without you.  

I want to take this opportunity to wish you and 
your family a Happy Thanksgiving and Happy 
Veterans Day.  

 
Your Brother In Christ, 
Cesar Mascardo 
Grand Knight Council 7027 
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Deacon’s Teaching  By Deacon Chris Christopher 

Can Individuals Receive Special Revelations From God? 

Like many biblical 
characters, the ancient 
Israelite judge Gideon acted 
on on a personal revelation 
he received from God (Jgs. 

6:11-40).  The stories of such 
special revelations are now 

an important part of what is called the 
“public” revelation of God to the Church, 
which includes sacred Scripture and sacred 
Tradition – a deposit of faith that we must 

take as our norm of belief (2 Tm 1:14). 

“In times past, god spoke in partial and 
various ways to our ancestors through the 
prophets; in these last days, he spoke to us 

through a son” (Heb 1:1-2).  Jesus Christ, the 
Son of God made man, is the Father’s one, 
perfect, definitive Word, which can never be 
surpassed.  In Christ, God has said it all.  So 
the heritage of faith, given in Christ and 
contained in Scripture and Tradition, is 
complete.  We expect no new public 
revelation until Jesus Christ returns to earth. 

Over the course of centuries, however, the 
Church has gradually come to understand the 
meaning of that complete revelation more 
deeply.  From this deposit, handed down by 
the apostles and their successors, the teaching 
office (magisterium) of the Church draws 
everything that it proposes to us for our belief 
as being divinely revealed.  Catholics are 
obliged to accept this public revelation of 
God. 

Do special revelations still come to 

individuals from heaven?  The Church 
certainly allows for that possibility.  At times 
she has even authoritatively recognized such 
messages, as with the appearances of our 
Lady to St. Bernadette at Lourdes.  But these 
“private” revelations, as they are called, do 
not belong to the deposit of faith.  Their role 
is not to add to or improve Christ’s definitive 
revelation, but to help believers live it more 
fully in a specific period of history. 

For that reason, though the Church may 
recommend particular private revelations as 
worthy of acceptance, Catholics are not 
bound to assent to these in the same way they 
would place their faith on sacred Scripture 
and Tradition.  At the same time, Catholics 
should exercise caution toward alleged 
“revelations” that have not yet been approved 
by the Church.  And they must firmly reject 
as false any that offer a different gospel” (Gal 

1:6-9), claiming to surpass or correct the 
deposit of faith given in Christ. 

Next month we’ll look at: What is the Second 
Coming? 

Pull Tabs for the Ronald McDonald 
House 

 

Last contribution 21,728 tabs 

     

Total contributions 2,265,754 tabs 

 

Kevin Tully coordinator 
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Culture of Life by Dan Arndt — prolifeman53@gmail.com 

We like to plan for the next three 
months. So we would like you all 
to mark your calendar‘s for 
January 2019. January was the 
month that they decided to make 

it legal to abort/destroy unborn children. After 
45 years they have been able to destroy life to a 
number of about 60 million. So for these 45 
years they have conducted a “March for Life “ in 
Washington DC. If you want to be truly inspired, 
then plan a trip to DC January 18. If you want 
something closer you can join a “March for Life “ 
in St Augustine on January 12 or even closer, 
you can join the Emerald Coast coalition in 
Pensacola on January 12. The main speaker will 
be Dr Alveda King who is the niece of Martin 
Luther King. 

The next few months we should commit to a 
fundraiser for the Pregnancy  Resource Center of 
Milton. We need one not only to raise funds, but 
raise awareness for Pregnancy Resource Centers 
and Life. Life of the unborn child. 
Supreme has put us on a new track with Life. 
We are called into service in new ways. As 
mentioned we are involved with Marches for Life 
and Pregnancy Center support, but we need 
help with some new recommended programs. 
Here is a list: 
 Special Olympics 
 Mass for People with Special Needs  
 Novena for Life  
This is an important time. Let’s do our part to 
help Life. 

 NOVEMBER BIRTHDAYS 

On behalf of your Council's Brother Knights, we wish you a very Happy Birthday. 

EUGENE BRENNAN  11/04 
THOMAS BRESKE  11/16 
ROBERT BROWDER  11/08 
RUPERT FAIRFIELD  11/08 
BOBBY GABLE   11/29 
JOHN HOERNER  11/08 
REV. BERNARD JAKUBCO 11/13 
REV. EDWARD MCMAHON 11/19 

SABINO OCA   11/11 
ADAM RAPACH  11/30 
KELLY RECKE   11/19 
BERT SANDVOSS  11/17 
PATRICK SULLIVAN  11/24 
LAWRENCE TYNES  11/01 
GEORGE WEST  11/26 

NOVEMBER 
Universal: In the Service of Peace 
That the language of love and dialogue may always prevail over the language of conflict. 
http://popesprayerusa.net/popes-intentions/ 



Volume 19,  Issue  5 

Page 5 

Nov, 2018 

WWW.KofC7027.COM 7027newsletter@gmail.com 

Honors of the Months 

Month Knight of the Month Family of the Month 
July, 2018 Kevin Tully Robert & Tammy Erisman 
August, 2018 Ralph Crago Michael & Debra Stafford 
September, 2018 Michael Michulka Tim & Liz Maynard 
October, 2018 Bruce Donatelli James & Marianne Richardson 
November, 2018   

December, 2018   

January, 2019   

February, 2019   
March, 2019   
April, 2019   

May, 2019   

June, 2019   
Year 2018-19   

Grand Knight Cesar Mascardo presented Knight and Family of the Month for 
September and October at the 8 AM Mass on October 28, 2018. Pictured are GK 
Cesar Mascardo, Bruce Donatelli, Tim & Liz Maynard, Msgr. Michael Reed, 
James & Marianne Richardson. 
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Greetings and Blessings Sir Knights 
 

First and Foremost our prayers and 
continued support go out to all those 
affected by Hurricane Michael.  I know 
many Sir Knights and their families have 
spent their time, talent, and treasure 
providing material and spiritual 
support.  Thus I applaud all for what they 
have done and continue to help as people 
recover, rebuild and move forward. 

October.  Both the month as well as 
Oktoberfest are now behind us. 
Many thanks to all those Knights and 
Ladies who made it a fun event, whose 
spirit of Gemütlichkeit was felt throughout 
and not dampened by the brief wet 
weather.  Ein Prosit! To all who came and 
enjoyed. 
November 

November brings remembrance of those 
who have died, those from our Parish, 
Saint Rose as well as our Veterans. 
2 November:  Mass of Remembrance, at 
6pm.  We have lost several 
Sir Knights, so please plan to attend if 
possible.   
3-4 November Veteran’s Dinner Tickets 
on sale after all the Masses. 
Cost will be $20.00 for non-Veterans; 
Veteran’s eat for free: 

The same as last year and will be limited 
to 90 tickets. 
10 November:   Veteran’s dinner 

including Prime Rib with other goodies. 
Social at 5:30-ish pm and Dinner starting 
at 6pm.   
Again please join us this year as we honor 
our Veteran’s, with a free dinner; as well 
as recognize those outstanding Service 
Women and Men form NAS Whiting 
Field.   
12 November M ilton Veterans Day 
Parade.  Color Corp Commander John 
Recke is the Contact for this event.  All Sir 
Knights are welcome to March, Regalia is 
appreciated and helps identify who we 
are.   

That being noted, any Sir Knight is 
welcome.  As in previous years, we will 
meet at the Parish Hall Parking lot 8:30 
am on Monday, the Buss will leave at 
8:40 to drop everyone off at Milton High, 
and will be waiting at the end of the 
Parade to bring all back. 

With such a busy first part of the 
month, I hope that Thanksgiving day 
finds you thankful and humbled by all the 
blessing received, prayerfully 
remembering those who have passed on 
to Judgement, and are no longer with us, 
as we continue on our pilgrim journey.   

Until our next appointed meeting, 15 
November 

 

Sir Knight Deacon Jeff Massey 
Faithful Navigator, Assembly 2823 
 

Fourth Degree  

St. Teresa of Calcutta Assembly 2823 
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Faith in Action 
George Elliott 

Deputy Grand Knight/Program Director 
 
 

      You are important and 
we need you.  Whether 
you've been a member of the 
Knights of Columbus for sixty 
minutes or sixty years (or 
more), you are vitally 
important to who we are and 
what we do.  We, your local 
council and your worldwide 
order, need you.  We need 
your prayers, your talents, 
your time, your moral 
support, and your ideas.  It's 
totally up to you to 
participate at whatever level 
you are comfortable with.  I 
hope you never feel like you 
do too little or that you do 
too much.  Know that you 
always have the support and 
appreciation of our whole 
organization. 
 As we ramp up with the 
recently-introduced Faith In 
Action program, we have an 
opportunity to take a new 
look at what service 
programs our council 
conducts.  Because you are 
an important part of who we 
are, I want to personally 
invite you to give your input.  
I would really like to know 
what you think about which 
activities are important, what 
things we do well, and what 
we can improve.  For 
example, please tell me if 
you think our meetings are 
too short.  (I said it's an 
example, not necessarily a 
valid one.) 
 Please tell me which 
activities are particularly 

meaningful to you, and if 
there are any programs you 
would like to be more 
involved in.  For too long, 
some of our committees have 
been one-man committees 
consisting of only a 
chairman.  We can be more 
effective in our service areas 
of Faith, Family, Community, 
and Life if we have more 
participation of our members 
in those areas. 
 For these reasons, I'm 
asking you to fill out and turn 
in the Member/Prospect 
Interest Survey (newsletter 
page 14).  With the 
information you provide, we 
can try to conduct activities 
in line with your talents, 
desires, and interests.  If 
you've filled-out one of these 
forms in the past, please do 
it again to make it current. 
 Once you have 
completed the survey, there 
are several ways you can 
submit it.  You could mail it 
to the council (Knights of 
Columbus Council 7027, PO 
Box 951, Milton, FL 32572),  
e-mail it to me 
(grejr13@gmail.com), hand it 
to a council officer at Mass, 
or (my favorite) bring it to 
our next meeting.  I'll have 
additional copies at our next 
council meeting on Thursday, 
November 8. 
 Please take full 
advantage of this opportunity 
to shape our council's future.  
Tell us what you think is 

important.  Tell us, for 
example, if you would 
be interested in 
receiving text message 
announcements of 
council events. 
 I sincerely look 
forward to your input.  
As always, thank you 
for all you do, and 
thank you for being an 
important part of the 
Knights of Columbus.   
 
Vivat Jesus!  

mailto:grejr13@gmail.com
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Faith In Action – FAMILY 

Joe Burgos, Director of Family 

This November is the month chosen by the 

Supreme Council to spotlight the program called 
Family Fully Alive.  This program aims to help 
each family to place God and the Catholic faith at 
the center of their lives.  This is in support of the 
call of Pope Francis to “protect the beauty and 
truth of the family in God’s plan and to be an 
example for other families” (Pope Francis, 
Address to Families, Philippines, 2015). 

This program is indeed very timely with the 
torment and havoc wreaked by Hurricane 
Michael. We have witnessed how victim family 
members, despite massive loss of homes and 
priced possessions, drawing and finding strength 
from each other; how their families, who by 
themselves struggled to survive, would reach out 
to help other affected families in even worse 
condition.  Together they, with countless others, 
are bound by the common resolve to rebuild.   

In my view, this is a classic example of the 
“beauty and truth of the family” referred above.  
I urge our brother knights, and their families, to 
take the lead in replicating this and bringing into 
fruition what God has planned of and for the 
family. 

-o- 

Congratulations to our newsletter editor Brother 
Ralph Crago in having launched a secured access 
portal for our local council.  This is a milestone as 
this will open up brighter opportunities in 
strengthening and providing stability to our 
council. 

As explained by Brother Ralph in our last 
meeting, this portal primarily aims to provide the 
option of secured financial transaction (such as 
payment of dues, ticket sales, etc.) thru PayPal.  
The most promising harbinger is to house an 
online directory of all our council members.  The 
organizational directory, whether printed or 

online, is the quickest and friendliest way of 
knowing who officially comprise the group. 

The directory will showcase skills, preferences 
and accomplishments of individual members, 
which will enable the council to tap their strength 
and potential – resulting in greater participation 
and involvement. 

This will introduce us to the family of the council 
member - hopefully to serve as core in the 
Consecration of the Holy Family/Family Fully 
Alive programs. 

The Vatican has a directory; the Supreme Council 
has it; the State Council has it; even our very 
own St. Rose of Lima parish now has a directory.  
With this portal, isn’t it time we have one? 

-o- 

Also raised in the meeting was a very valid 
question:  “What are the criteria in the Family of 
the Month selection?”  The Faith in Action 
guidebook has given us the following: 

“Is the family tight-knit? Does the family 
spend quality time together? 

Does the family attend weekly Mass 
together? Does the family pray 
together outside of Mass? 

Has the family made significant 
contributions to the parish and church 
community? 

Does the family serve as model of 
Catholic family values?” 

Whether or not the criteria are complete will be 
left for the committee to decide. 

Kudos to the winners for the month of October: 

  Family of the Month — Jim and Marianne 
Richardson 

  Knight of the Month — Bruce Donatelli 



Volume 19,  Issue  5 

Page 9 

Nov, 2018 

WWW.KofC7027.COM 7027newsletter@gmail.com 

H
e

lp
in

g
 O

u
r 

N
e

ig
h

b
o

rs
 

Knights Gene Skalsky and Dale Sogar present a $500 check to Keith Ann Campbell, Executive 
Director, Kelley Sanders, Victim Advocate with the Santa Rosa Kids’ House which strives to 
deliver a well-coordinated and multi-disciplined response to child abuse in an environment that 
puts the needs of the child first. 

Saint Rose of Lima Catholic Church and Knights of Columbus Council 7027 presented $20,000 
to the Pregnancy Resource Center of Milton on October 28, 2018, at the 8 AM Mass. Msgr. 
Michael Reed presents a check for $10,000 to Cindy Roberts, Executive Director, as Grand 
Knight Cesar Mascardo presents a check for $10,000 to James Cowart, Board Member.  The 
money will support the PRC in relocation to a new location on Berry Hill Road as well as 
preventing abortions. 
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KOC presenting a donation of $500 to Family Resource Program of Saint Rosa Inc. Accepting 
the check is Margo Recke, president and staff. 

Paul Hicks getting his certificate for his Admission Degree(1st Degree) at the business 
meeting on September 13, 2018. 
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Thank you St. Rose for all you have done 
for Blountstown! Fr. Schamber thanks you 
very much too for helping to serve his 
community! Blessings to all who helped and 
a HUGE Thank you to 'Two Men and a 
Truck' and Greg Micklos on their selfless 
love of serving others! 

Our team packed up another truck thanks 
to St. Rose of Lima Catholic Church, Milton, 
Fl. and headed out early this morning to 
Blountstown for delivery. Their are still so 
many of our neighbors without. Every bit 
helps! (FaceBook 10/23/2018) 

“The needs are so great in the wake of 
Hurricane Michael!  This great priest, Fr. 
Richard Schamber is setting up his church as a 
distribution center for food, water, supplies at 
St. Francis of Assisi Catholic Church, 
Blountstown.  He is selflessly giving all of his 
time to setting this up to help his community.  
After spending the weekend helping to clear 
debris the impact to the community is clearly 
devastating, yet many from the parish were 
helping yesterday and today despite having 
lost so much.  So many without homes, or 
without work in a community that is already 
struggling.  Keep these people in your prayers 
and keep sending aid there way.”  Aine 
Canning (FaceBook 10/20/2018 2:43 PM) 
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